
Welcome to our newsletter. The content within this newsletter has been provided to keep you up 

to date with local policing activities in your area and to give you advice and guidance on how to 

contact us and find out about upcoming projects or events we are participating in.     
   

     

    

    
   

 Upcoming Events    

  

 

Remembrance parades – 

 

CUDDINGTON & SANDIWAY, NORLEY ROAD 10.45 hours 

 

WEAVERHAM, NORTHWICH ROAD shops 1430 hours  

 

Weaverham bonfire display –free, all welcome!!  

 

WEAVERHAM LAKEHOUSE FIELD – SATURDAY 2nd NOVEMBER 1800 hours 

 

Cuddington bonfire display 

 

CUDDINGTON PRIMARY SCHOOL – TUESDAY 5TH NOVEMBER 1830 hours 

 
 

 

  

   

Meet the team      

PC Daniel GRIMSHAW 30091 

PCSO Michelle GILLETT 20488  

Sgt Rogan OGDEN  30052 

 

 

 Police surgery  - upcoming meeting 

 

 

 



 

CUDDINGTON & SANDIWAY VILLAGE HALL, 93 NORLEY ROAD, CUDDINGTON, 

NORTHWICH, CHESHIRE, CW82LA  

Thursday 24th October 1600-1700 hours 

Monday 4th November 1600-1700 hours 

Wednesday 20th November 1300-1400 hours 

Thursday 5th December 1600-1700 hours 

Monday 16th December 1600-1700 hours 

 

*** 

THE LIGHTHOUSE, ST MARY’S CHURCH HALL, CHURCH LANE, WEAVERHAM, 

NORTHWICH, CHESHIRE, CW83NJ  

    

Tuesday 29th October 1300-1400 hours 

Thursday 14th November 1600-1700 hours 

Monday 25th November 1600-1700 hours 

Wednesday 11th December 1300-1400 hours 

Tuesday 31st December 1300-1400 hours 

 

 

 

Have your say on policing in your area….  
It is important to us that we know about the issues that cause you concern. We have set up a 

survey where you can tell us about the things you would like to focus on in your area.  If you 

can’t scan the code you can go to   

Resident's voice | Cheshire Constabulary    

Call us on 101 and let us know about things that are happening in your area. Our call handlers 

will Make sure the information gets to the right person. Send us a form online —go to 

www.cheshire.police.uk and fill in an online reporting form.   

 

 

 

 

https://www.cheshire.police.uk/residentsvoicecrewe
https://www.cheshire.police.uk/residentsvoicecrewe


11 resident voice surveys were received throughout SEPTEMBER thank you!!  Our aim this 

month is to address all your community issues/concerns as below –  

ASB – TOWN CENTRE (OUT OF AREA CONCERN) 

DRUGS – KENDRICK CLOSE x 2 

SPEEDING – HIGH STREET, NORLEY ROAD, NORTHWICH ROAD 

OTHER – KENDRICK CLOSE – TIDY UP CARPARK 

BLANK – N/A 

NONE – KENDRICK CLOSE, FARM CLOSE 

VISIBILITY – N/A 

VANDALISM – N/A 

PARKING – FARM CLOSE, SCHOOL LANE 

 

   

You said ….. 

WEAVER and CUDDINGTON  

 

You Said:   you said speed was a concern on NORLEY ROAD, THE SPINNEY and IRIS RISE.   

 
We Did: we did together with community speed watch volunteers, we monitored/observed all 

concerned locations.  Numerous drivers were recorded exceeding the posted speed limits.  As a 

result, speed warning letters have been issued to all registered drivers identified as exceeding the 

speed limits.   

 
You Said: you said speeding was a concern around schools. 

We Did: In response to previous concerns about school parking, parking patrol has been 

conducted around WEAVERHAM HIGH SCHOOL engaging directly with drivers to address 

issues. Future collaborative approach to ensure safety, addressing parking violations will be 

made.   

 

 

  

You Said  …..  Residents Voice  
  



 
 

 

Community Speedwatch   

CSW initiative is designed to help manage and reduced speeding in our area.  By using speed detection 

equipment at the roadside, volunteers like you can play a crucial role in making our streets safer.  

How It Works -  

- Volunteers are trained and supported by the Police Community Support Officers (PCSOs). 

- You'll use a speed gun to monitor traffic speeds. 

- Vehicle details of those exceeding the speed limit are recorded. 

- Drivers of speeding vehicles receive warning letters. 

Get Involved - 

If you're interested in becoming a volunteer and making a difference in our community, please 

email me your emails – michelle.gillett@cheshire.police.uk 

 

 

 

 

ASB  

 

CUDDINGTON  – 1 incident (s) 

Report of several youths causing alarm, distress believed to be smashing bottles behind 

SANDIWAY LIBRARY.  No further reports received.  Patrolsd made to provide reassurance. 

 

  

  

  

mailto:michelle.gillett@cheshire.police.uk


BURG 

 

CUDDINGTON  – 1 incident (s) 

Report received regarding a property broken into during the hours of darkness, Op Shield protocol 

completed together with CCTV enquiries.  On going. 

 

WEAVERHAM  – 4 incident (s) 

 

4 reports of shed burglaries.  Op Shield protocol completed together with CCTV enquiries.  On 

going 

 

CRIMINAL DAMAGE 

 

WEAVERHAM  – 1 incident (s) 

 

Vehicle damaged while unattended stationary parked outside main shops.  On going.  

 

SUSPICOUS ACTIVITY  

 

CUDDINGTON  – 1 incident (s) 

 

Report received regarding unknown person captured on callers CCTV appeared to be snooping 

around.  No further calls received. 

 

WEAVERHAM  – 2 incident (s) 

 

Reports regarding unknown persons approach properties and upon noticing a ring doorbell or 

camera, unknown persons made off in unknown direction.    

 

FRAUD  

 

CUDDINGTON  – 1 incident (s) 

 

Report of a strange telephone call made from unknown person claiming to be from the police 

informing caller that their vehicle had been involved in a RTC.  Action fraud referral made.  

 

THEFT  

 



WEAVERHAM  – 1 incident (s) 

 

Report received regarding numerous power tools stolen from an unattended stationary vehicle.  

Op Shield protocol completed together with CCTV enquiries.  On going. 

 

 

Engagement 

Following a recent burglary report in Cuddington, a heightened focus on safety and security 

commonly known as super cocooning has been conducted. Many residents expressed interest in 

forming a neighbourhood watch scheme to share local information and enhance communication 

with the police. If you, or other residents on your Street, are interested in joining a Neighbourhood 

watch group and receiving local updates from the police please follow the link below for more 

information – 

https://www.ourwatch.org.uk/joinNW#:~:text=Our%20different%20membership%20models%20off

er%20flexibility%20to%20suit%20you.%20 

 

For those who need assistance in setting up a scheme for your Street feel free to contact me via 

email at Michelle.Gillett@cheshire.police.uk 

Security Advisory and Super Cocooning Initiative - Following several recent shed break-ins in 

Weaverham, we have conducted a **Super Cocooning** operation around the affected properties. 

This initiative aims to provide additional security, raise awareness, and ensure residents feel safe 

in their homes. In the meantime, please find our security advice tips attached. We appreciate your 

cooperation and vigilance during this time. To report any suspicious activity, please ring 101 or 

999 

https://www.cheshire.police.uk/cp/crime-

prevention/#:~:text=Follow%20our%20tips,%20tricks%20and%20insider%20knowledge%20to%2

0stay%20safe 
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The next Northwich and Winsford Community Cohesion Group will be held at The Lighthouse, 

Weaverham 15/10/24 at 1900hrs. The topic will be stop and search. Attendees will have the 

opportunity to review police body worn footage and give feedback. Light refreshments will be 

provided. If you are interested, please contact Sergeant Rogan Ogden 

rogan.ogden@cheshire.police.uk 

We will soon be launching our "Op Treacle" 2024 campaign, in which we'll be working with 

members of the community, local businesses and partner agencies to reduce the amount of ASB 

and criminality over the Halloween and Bonfire Night periods. These posters are available to 

download and print off from the Cheshire Police Website (type in Halloween into the search bar) 

or alternatively, you can collect one from The Lighthouse, St Mary’s Church hall, Weaverham.   

A wonderful community event took place this month at St Mary's Church, featuring classic 

vehicles, steam and organ engines. Even PC "Super Ted" took part in the Teddy Bear Zip Wire 

Challenge!  It was a fun-filled day enjoyed by all.  Thank you to all 19 residents that completed our 

resident voice surveys.  If you have any community issues or concerns please complete our 

survey link attached- https://www.cheshire.police.uk/police-forces/cheshire-

constabulary/areas/cheshire/campaigns/northwich/residents-voice/ 

 

Schools 

This month children at Weaverham Academy Primary School participated in a discussion about 

personal safety, including the topic of stranger danger. The session was conducted with the 

Weaver and Cuddington Beat Team, emphasizing the importance of staying safe and being aware 

of potential dangers from strangers. 

WEAVER and CUDDINTON beat team visited SANDIWAY BROWNIES this month participating in 

a bleep test followed by a discussion around personal safety.   

 

 

TRUCAM  

Speed enforcement was conducted on WEAVERHAM ROAD in which 6 activations were 

recorded and processed for our central ticket office to progress further.   

 

PARKING  

 

NORTHWICH NORTH Beat Team conducted a parking patrol around WEAVERHAM 

churches, acting as mediators and listening to the concerns of all parties involved.  While we 

understand the community's parking issues, no offences were reported during this patrol. We 

have also engaged with the faith congregation to explore long-term solutions to the ongoing 

parking challenges in the area.  We kindly ask you to refrain from posting photographs of 

vehicles on social media, instead, please report through the appropriate channels. 

Report concerns by calling 101 or submit photographic evidence to our Op Park Safe initiative: 

[Cheshire Police - Op Park Safe](https://www.cheshire.police.uk/police-forces/cheshire-

constabulary/areas/cheshire/campaigns/op-park-safe) 

 

Parking concerns outside the Baptist Church in Milton Rough have been raised, particularly 

around 0930 hours on a SUNDAY morning. Observations made and all was in order. Further 

patrols will be conducted when on duty to monitor the situation.  Weaverham Sunday morning 

parking all appears in order so far. Further patrols will be conducted. 
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STREET OF THE WEEK 

 

Street of a Week has been conducted around KENDRICK CLOSE, FARM CLOSE WEAVERHAM 

discussing with resident their community issues/concerns.  

Engagement made with residents through face-to-face surveys to discuss their community issues and 

concerns.  For those who were unavailable, we provided a survey leaflet with a QR code for convenient 

completion via mobile camera.  If you would like your Street to be part of our ‘Street Of The Week’ 

initiative please let us know.  This programme gives residents the opportunity to discuss various issues, 

including ASB, Parking, Speeding, Visibility, Drugs and more.  We look forward to your participation 

and feedback. 

. 

 

 

SAFEGUARDING 

 

The Herbert Protocol is a safeguarding measure designed to help locate and protect vulnerable 

individuals, particularly those with dementia, in the event they go missing.  It involves gathering 

detailed personal information, including medical history, a photograph, and details of places the 

person may be familiar with, to assist the police and community in finding them quickly and safely.   

 

This proactive approach can be crucial in ensuring the safety and well being of those living with 

dementia.   

 

If you know someone who could benefit from having a Herbert Protocol form completed, 

especially if they are living with dementia or another condition that makes them vulnerable to 

going missing , contact your PCSO for assistance to complete -  

 

Marbury ward - diana.wiggins@cheshire.police.uk 

Weaver/Cuddington ward - michelle.gillett@cheshire.police.uk 

  

  



Winnington/Castle ward - nichola.devey1@cheshire.police.uk 

 

https://www.cheshire.police.uk/SysSiteAssets/media/downloads/central/advice/herbert-

protocol/herbert-protocol-form.pdf 

 
 

 

 

 

 

  

CONTACT  
  

Please remember that sending social media message or ringing your beat officers on their work 
mobiles is not the correct format of reporting incidents.  Our accounts/mobiles are not monitored 
24/7.  
If you need to get in touch with us?  There are a number of ways you can contact us, find the 

best way that suits you to make your experience as quick and 

convenient as possible.    

  

ring 999 in an emergency  

ring 101 when it’s less urgent than 999  

cheshire.police.uk report non-urgent incidents online    

  

 

 

 

To stay up to date with local policing news in your area you can sign 

up or follow one or all of the below  
  

Keeping you informed on what’s going on in your community    

  



Home Page - Cheshire Police Alert   

  

Home Watch  

If any members of Cheshire alert would like to set-up and become a coordinator of a watch scheme then 

we, as the police, will offer support and advice in any way we can. Crewe e-mail is attached at the top of 

this newsletter   

Alternatively follow this link -  https://www.ourwatch.org.uk/  

Residents Voice   

Have your say on policing in your area…...  

It is important to us that we know about the issues that cause you concern. We have set up a survey where 

you can tell us about the things you would like to focus on in your area.   

If you can’t scan the code you can go to   

Resident's voice | Cheshire Constabulary    

  

  How to keep up to date with policing stories in your  

area..  
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